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SYNOPSIS OF JUNE 11TH STAFF CONGRESS MEETING: 

Virginia Stallings was elected to fill the vacancy on Staff Congress in the at-large 
category ...... The Lobby Committee members appointed by President McKenzie are Virginia 
Stallings, Women's Center, and Royleen Seibert, of Steely Library. Peg Goodrich will 
serve as an alternate ...... The Distinguished Service Awards Committee will be limited 
to five, with the awards being presented in September during the Awards Day Luncheon ..... . 
An Ad Hoc Committee is to be appointed to work with administration each year reviewing 
the status of current health care options being offered by the university. The Benefits 
Committee is also working on a survey to be distributed in August ...... The Constitution 
and Bylaws Committee are considering undertaking a recommendation to change the term of 
Staff Congress members to coincide with the fiscal year as opposed to the calendar year. 
The Faculty Senate now operates with the fiscal year ....... A suggestion was made that we 
send the Staff Congress Newsletter to the faculty members ...... Food Services Committee 
state capital improvements were being requested and that these should be completed by 
August 1, 1987 ..... Safety and evacuation procedures were discussed in regard to fire, 
btorms, etc. There will be a safety officer attend the next meeting and answer questions 
and offer suggestions on safety procedures. 

ANOTHER PICNIC NOTICE!! 

Husbands and wives of NKU Faculty and 
Picnic at Marydale, August 22, 1987. 
all ages. If you miss this picnic it 

A FAREWELL PARTY 

Staff are welcome to volunteer their help at the 
Fun, food, drinks, games, swimming, and events for 
won't be because you haven't heard of it! 

In the June 18, 1987 Campus Digest all faculty and staff members were invited to drop 
in at the Alumni Reception Center between the hours of 1:30 and 4 p.m. on June 29, 1987 
to bid farewell to Dr. Lyle A. Gray. Dr. Gray leaves campus at the end of this month due 
to accepting presidency of Castleton State College, Castleton, VT. A presentation on 
behalf of Staff Congress will be given to Dr. Gray by our president, Don McKenzie. 

SCHOLARSHIP PRESENTATIONS 

The scholarships will be presented on July 9, 1987 in AC 506 at 12:30 p.m. However, all 
Faculty and Staff are invited -to arrive at noon for snacks. Light finger foods, relish 
tray with dip, sandwiches, coffee and/or tea, and petit fours will be served. The 
A. D. Albright Scholarhip recipient is Lori Martz, daughter of Ralph Martz, Campus Planning, 
and the sister of Jeff Martz, Physical Plant. The Staff Congress Scholarhip recipient is 
Roger Cummins, son of Sanda Cummins, Professional Studies. Both scholarships are funded 
by the NKU Foundation. If you plan to attend the lunchon please contact Peg Goodrich, 
X6400, and make your reservation. We don't want to run out of food! The Staff Congress 
members will then attend the monthly meeting at 1 p.m. following the presentation. 



WE WISH A SPEEDY RECOVERY TO: 

Nancy Trimber, Arts & Sciences, who is recovering from surgery . . .... and to Dale 
Adams, Special Services, who sustained a serious knee injury while water skiing 
and had surgery June 19, 1987 at Deaconess Hospital. 

WELCOME TO NEW BUNDLES OF JOY •••••• 

Michael Flynn Stevens, born May 11, 1987, 7 lbs. 4 oz., his father is Jay Stevens, 
of Computer Services. 

Joshua Hwang Eason, born January 8, 1987, arrived at the Eason residence on Ma y 25th 
weight 14~ pounds. Mother is Anne Eason, United Methodist Campus Ministries. And to 
Lauren Michele, a granddaughter for Donna Brooks, Math Department. 
WEDDING WISHES ••••• 

We wish the best of everything to Sarah Coburn, Campus Recreation, who was united in 
marriage to Chris Lester an i' May 23, 1987. Chris is the son of Margaret Lester, of 
the Bookstore. 

OUR SYMPATHY 

We are saddened by the great loss to family, friends and NKU in the death of Rob e rt 
"Bob" Barnes, Director of University Center and Special Events, on Ma y 27 , 1987 . 
Bob was with NKU for eight years. 

NEW EMPLOYEES TERMINATIONS 

Mark Turner - Physical Plant 
Dwight Levi - Athletics 

Roger Marshall - Small Business Development 
Joann Muzzillo - Provost Office 

Beth Merten - Media Services James Fouche - Special Associate Provost~ 
Vicki May - Education Angie Gullick· - Academic Computing 

Mary Perkins - Acct. & Budgetary Control 
Mary Hardcorn - Academy of Criminal Justice 
Mark Raleigh - Physical Plant 

Darlene Kelly - Re-Employment Center 
Carol Waibel - Physical Plant 
Diane Leadingham - Registrar 

Ralph Rose - Physical Plant James Hater - Physical Plant 
David Sechrist - Communications Diane Hester - Re-Employment Center 

Mary Ann Fetters - Physical Plant 
Jill Baumer - Physical Plant 

Karen Broghammer - Acct. & Budgetary Control 

TRANSFER 

Pat Markus - Provost Office 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE GRADUATES •••••• On May 16th NKU degrees were awarded to the 
following: 

PRESENT EMPLOYEES 
Terri Bloomer BA - Campus Recreation 

Tammy Camm AAS - Registrar Office 
Sheila Forman BS - Alumni Affairs 

Russ Kerdolff MBA - Accounting & Budgetary Control 
Joyce Maegly AAS - Legal Services 

Linda Reynolds BS - Research Grants & Contracts 
Faye Popham BS - Financial & Operations Auditing 

FORMER STAFF EMPLOYEES 
Cindi Cook AAS - Financial & Operations Auditing 

Kathy Lyon BFA - Human Services 
Tami Burgoyne JD - Special Services 

Hov old would you be, if you did not know bow old you are? ••••• Satcbel Paige 
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